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Welcome
BY AUSTIN JACKSON

Welcome to the January edition of the Wymore Public Library Newsletter!
We are happy to have you reading the newsletter! Thank you to all who
submitted! If you have anything you would like to see put in the
newsletter, we kindly request that you be willing to write up a short
article and provided a photo if you so desire. We are happy to give you
credit for your article and photo. We will put it in the newsletter at no
charge to you. If you have any feedback on the newsletter, you can
contact us at (402) 645-3787, email us at wymoreplibrary@gmail.com, or
even stop in at the Library. Deadlines for submissions for the February
newsletter is Wednesday, January 25th. With all that being said, we hope
you enjoy the newsletter. Happy reading!



Genealogy Room Receives Major Upgrade 
BY AUSTIN JACKSON

Treasure Hunt Thank You
BY AUSTIN JACKSON

Thanks to the generous donation we received last year from Kathie Menck and her wonderful family, we were able to
purchase the last computer needed to upgrade. Much the same as the other computers, this computer is much faster and
allows us to conduct our genealogy research faster and better than ever before. Thank you again to Kathie Menck and her
family for the generous donation. 

Thank you to everyone who came to the library during the Treasure Hunt! It was a great success. So much so, that we
couldn't keep up. Most importantly, I would like to thank Mr. Murphy and Southern Public School for lending us their
popcorn machine and donating all of the supplies we needed. Without them, we would not have been able to provided
such delicious popcorn to our community. So, thank you all again. I look forward to doing this again next year! 
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SUBMITTED BY CITY OF WYMORE

Wymore Brush Pile Closure
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Per the city council meeting on Dec. 7th, 2022 Wymore's current brush pile is closed. Residents are no longer allowed to
dump brush at that location. The city is currently looking for a new location which will meet all safety guidelines required
to obtain a burn permit. The city is looking for property to purchase or lease that will meet these requirements and will be
able to be used for the brush pile in the future.

On behalf of the Track Project committee, we would like to say another big Thank You to all the businesses and patrons in
Wymore, Blue Springs and the surrounding towns that donated prizes, raffle items or money to go towards prizes and/or
this special event. We really appreciate it and could never do this community event without you – Thank you! We hope
you all enjoyed your evening and were able to participate in the Treasure Hunt, soup supper and/or raffle drawing. It was
a great evening had by all! Thank you to the Wymore Library for handing out popcorn and the Wymore/Blue Springs Area
Fund group for serving hot chocolate. We would like to also thank all the volunteers that helped the Track Project
Committee from getting donations, picking up donations, getting stuff set up and helping the day of the event! For many
years, local businesses have been so kind in donating the bikes for the Free Bike Raffle. This allows all boys and girls up to
the age of 10 to have a chance to win a free bike.

Photos of this year’s bike winners are:
Woodrow Barton – bike donated by Wymore Fertilizer Plant/Rush &amp; Sally Beekman
Rachel Kilzer – bike donated by Wymore Fertilizer Plant/Rush &amp; Sally Beekman
Donovan Farlin Warford – bike donated by Landoll Company LLC, Marysville, KS
Sadie Rabstejnek – bike donated by Landoll Company LLC, Marysville, KS
Conner Price – bike donated personally by Wymore City Employees- Tim Sedlacek, Rod Warford, Dan
Schultze, Chris Hyberger, Ken Moss, Tony Shepardson, Melissa Wach, Janet Riensche
Nevaeh Coon – bike donated personally by Wymore City Employees- Tim Sedlacek, Rod Warford, Dan
Schultze, Chris Hyberger, Ken Moss, Tony Shepardson, Melissa Wach, Janet Riensche

The Track Project was glad to organize and run this community event for the last several years. We have a great
community, and we know everyone enjoys this family tradition in our small community. Sadly, we have recently decided
that with our small group we have we will not be organizing and running the event for the 2023 holiday season. If you or
any organization here in town would like to continue this community tradition, please come talk to Kelsey Stitt and Angela
Meyer at Wymore Insurance Agency. We will be glad to assist in helping whoever would like to take it over in any way we
can. We really hope
that the tradition continues and that someone or group will be willing to take it on. Thank you again to everyone, we have
a great community and glad to be a part of it!

2022 Holiday Treasure Hunt Thank You
SUBMITTED BY KELSEY STITT



WPL NEWSLETTER PAGE 4

December Obituaries
SUBMITTED BY LAUGHLIN-HOEVET FUNERAL HOME

Carol Jean Straub passed away Monday, December 26th, 2022 at Bryan East Medical Center.
A Celebration of Life Service will be held at 1:00pm on January 14th, 2023 at West Side
Baptist Church of Beatrice. A private burial service will take place at a later date. 

Rose Ann Kelly passed away at the Tabitha Journey House on December 25th, 2022. Her
funeral service was held on Friday, December 30th, 2022 at the Cortland United Church.
Burial was at the Odell Czech Cemetery. 

Rose Anna Morris passed away at the University of Nebraska Medical Center in Omaha
on December 19th, 2022. Her funeral service was held on Wednesday, December 28th,
2022. Burial was at the Mission Creek Cemetery in rural Liberty. 

All full obituaries can be found at www.ghchapel.com.
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Ernest Mckeever passed away peacefully at his home on Thursday, December 15th, 2022.
His funeral service was held on Wednesday, December 21st, 2022 at the First Presbyterian
Church in Beatrice. Interment was at Wymore Cemetery. 

Glenadeen R. Watson passed away on December 18th, 2022 at her home in
Wymore. A memorial service will be held at 2:00pm on January 6th, 2023 at
Laughlin-Hoevet Funeral Home in Wymore. Interment will be at the Wymore
Cemetery.

SUBMITTED BY LAUGHLIN-HOEVET FUNERAL HOME
December Obituaries

Marvin E. Aden passed away on December 13th, 2022 at the Tabitha Journey House in
Lincoln. A graveside service was held on Monday, December 19th, 2022 at the Our Savior
Lutheran Cemetery in rural Wymore.

All full obituaries can be found at www.ghchapel.com.
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SUBMITTED BY LAUGHLIN-HOEVET FUNERAL HOME
December Obituaries

David Edward Philippi passed away on December 9th, 2022 surrounded by his family. A
funeral service was held on Wednesday, December 14th, 2022 at the Wymore Church of
Christ. Burial was at the Wymore Cemetery with military honors having been rendered by
the United States Navy and Anderson Post #25 American Legion in Wymore. 

Roger James Powell passed away on December 9th, 2022 at Goldcrest Retirement Center
in Adams. A private graveside service was held at the Wymore Cemetery. 

Vernon "Dale" Crumb passed away on December 8th, 2022 at the Beatrice Community
Hospital and Health Center. A graveside service was held on Thursday, December 15th,
2022 at the Blue Springs Cemetery.

All full obituaries can be found at www.ghchapel.com.
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SUBMITTED BY LAUGHLIN-HOEVET FUNERAL HOME
December Obituaries

Mildred Edith Samuskewicz passed away on December 5th, 2022 in Beatrice, Nebraska. A
Celebration of Life service will be held at 2:00pm on January 7th, 2023 at the Wymore
United Presbyterian Church. A private burial of ashes will take place at the Blue Springs
Cemetery at a later date.

SUBMITTED BY LAUGHLIN-HOEVET FUNERAL HOME
November Obituaries

Michael E. Tennant passed away unexpectedly surrounded by his family on November
29th, 2022 at the Beatrice Community Hospital and Health Center. A funeral service was
held on Saturday, December 3rd, 2022 at the Wymore Church of Christ. Burial was at the
Blue Springs Cemetery.

Jacqueline J. Tennant passed away on November 22nd, 2022 at the Homestead of
Overland Park in Overland Park, Kansas. A funeral service was held on Tuesday,
November 29th, 2022 at the Laughlin-Hoevet Funeral Home in Wymore. Burial was at the
Blue Springs Cemetery.

All full obituaries can be found at www.ghchapel.com.
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Linday Woolsey Obituary
SUBMITTED BY AUSTIN JACKSON

Linda Kay Woolsey passed away on November 13th, 2022 at Bryan East Hospital in Lincoln. A funeral service was held on
December 6th, 2022 at Westside Baptist Church in Beatrice. A private family burial was held earlier that morning in the
Wymore Cemetery.

Full obituary can be found at www.aspenaftercare.com
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The Wymore Food Pantry was blessed with a food drive sponsored by the Holy Cross Lutheran Church. If 500 items of
food or non-perishable items were donated, the Lutheran Church would match it with $500. This goal was quickly
matched by the following: Church of the Brethren, Holy Cross Lutheran, Our Savior's Lutheran, Presbyterian Wymore,
Southern Public Schools, Blue Springs Methodist, St. Paul Lutheran, St. Luke Lutheran, Wymore Methodist, and St. Mary's
Catholic with 2,493 items and $450 in checks. 

We are very appreciative of this great donation, the help in packing, unloading, and stocking shelves. Thank you all for
making our community better. 

Wymore Food Pantry Has Successful Food Drive 
SUBMITTED BY RUBY HARDIN

December Raider Report
BY AUSTIN JACKSON

For all things Southern Public Schools, check out the monthly Raider Report at https://www.youtube.com/watch?
v=BpYzILLRKwU. The Raider Report is a great way to get news about Southern! Be sure to check it out! 
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Way Back When
SUBMITTED BY LOIS MILBURN

January 18, 1900 - Blue Springs Weekly Sentinel-J. H. Casebeer, Publisher – Tuesday while Byron Patton was temporarily
absent from the grain office at the east end, a couple of tramps crossed the bridge and helped themselves to his overcoat
that he had left in the office. The loss was soon discovered and a telephone message to the Burlington depot elicited the
information that a couple tramps had been seen in that vicinity and that one of them had on an overcoat turned wrong
side out. By the aid of Marshal Austin they were soon corralled and the overcoat recovered. They were taken before Police
Judge Craig who turned them loose provided they would leave town instanter, and they vamboosed their freight.

January 17, 1963 – Wymore Arbor State – Wymore High basketballers will take on Auburn two times during the next few
days. The Zephyrs travel to Auburn Friday night for a regular Sooutheast Border Conference game and again Tuesday
night for the opening round of the Conference tournament. Wymore is 1 – 6 for the season, so is Auburn. The Zephyrs
absorbed their sixth straight defeat Tuesday night on the local court at the hand of Pawnee City. Wymore ran out of gas
after pressing 49-47 with four minutes to go and ended 65-55. Max Martin’s accuracy at the charity stripe spelled doom for
the Zephyrs. He canned six of seven in the fourth quarter, 14 of 16 for the game. He got five of his free throws in the final
four minutes to take the heat off the Indians. Bob Kechley’s two free throws pulled the Zephyrs within two at 49-47, but
Mike Dusenberg quickly dunked one and Martin got a couple of free throws to make it 43-47 seconds later. Leading the
Wymore attack was Big Al Porterfield, the 6-6 Zephyr center. He scored 23 points. Rick Wood had 12, Kechley 11 for the out-
manned Zephyrs. Saturday night at Seward, Coach Bob Simpson’s courtmen absorbed another 10-point loss, 54 – 44 to
Concordia. Porterfield got 19 that night, Kechley 13, John Bernadt added eight and Bob Maquire four.

January 18, 1973 – Wymore Arbor State – Marilyn Swope has returned to the University of Nebraska after spending the
holidays with  her parents, Mr. and Mrs. Al Danforth. While home Marilyn and Sally Jo Windle had a party for some of their
former classmates. They attended the Southern-Auburn wrestlilng match and returned to Marilyn’s to spend the night.
Those present were Cindy Rutan, Laura Boettcher, Debbie Hays, Kathy Keller, Debbie Mulanax, Kelly Coffey and Sue Reedy.
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Barneston Fish Fry
At Barneston Legion

January 27th 

4-7pm

Drive thru only

$12 per person
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Community Coffee
Here is the monthly schedule for the Community Coffees. The Coffees are from 10:00am-11:00am.

January 6th- Wymore Public Library
January 13th- City Office

January 20th- Our Savior's Lutheran Church
January 27th- Diane's Dresses

If anyone would like to host a coffee, please contact Judy Henrichs, at 402-645-3194.

Book & Bake Sale
Wymore Public Library is very pleased to announce that Book & Bake Sale are back! The Book & Bake Sale will be held on
the first Saturday of every month from 9am-11am. All books will be FREE WILL DONATION. To get to the Book & Bake Sale,

go down the steps through the open door and then go into the room to the right. We have a great variety of books for
sale! We hope to see you there!

Wymore City Council
Meetings

Here is the monthly schedule for the City Council
Meetings. The meetings start at 7:00pm and run until

adjourned.
January 4th- City Council Chambers
January 18th- City Council Chambers

Agendas are available through the City Office. 
To be put on the agenda, contact the City Office at 402-

645-3377. 

Blue Springs City Council
Meetings

Wymore-Blue Springs Area Fund Meeting
The Wymore-Blue Springs Area Fund is having their monthly meeting on January 30th at 7:00pm in the library. The

meeting will run until adjourned.  Public attendance is welcome and encouraged. To become a member, inquire at the
meeting or contact Janice Cohorst at 402-645-8384.

Kiwanis Meeting
The Kiwanis Club is having their monthly meeting at 6:30pm at the American Legion, Anderson Post 25 on January 11th.

Meetings are held on the 2nd Wednesday of each month. The meeting will run until adjourned. Visitors are always
welcome. If you have any questions, you may contact the President, Glennis McClure.

Here is the monthly schedule for the City Council
Meetings. The meetings start at 7:00pm and run until

adjourned.
January 3rd- City Council Chambers
January 17th- City Council Chambers

Agendas are available through the City Office. 
To be put on the agenda, contact the City Office at 402-

645-3539. 

Pinochle Club
Do you play Pinochle? If so, then join the Pinochle Club! The Pinochle Club meets to play the 1st Wednesday of every
month at 1pm in the Wymore Presbyterian Church's Fellowship Room. If you are interested in joining Pinochle Club,

please call Janey Rudder at (402) 239-9916 or Norma Cox at (402) 645-3131. We look forward to hearing from you!

Wymore Food Pantry
The Wymore Food Pantry is open the third Monday of each month from 8:30am-10:30am. January 16th is when it is open

next. If you have an emergency, please call 402-520-4000.
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Sun Mon Fri SatTue ThuWed
1 2 3 4 5 6 7

8 9 10 11 12 13 14

15 16 17 18 19 20 21

22 23 24 25 26 27 28

29 30
Wymore-Blue

Springs Area Fund
Meeting
(Page 14)

Wymore City Council
Meeting
(Page 14)

Wymore City
Council Meeting

(Page 14)

Kiwanis Meeting
(Page 14)

Community
Coffee

(Page 14)

Blue Springs City
Council Meeting

(Page 14)

Blue Springs City
Council Meeting

(Page 14)

Pinochle 
Club

(Page 14)

31

Community
Coffee

(Page 14)

Food Pantry
(Page 14)

Community Coffee
(Page 14)

Community
Coffee

(Page 14)

Book & Bake
Sale

(Page 14)

Farm & Ranch
Lease Workshop

(Page 13)

Barneston Fish Fry
(Page 12)

Color Craze Club
(Page 11)


